MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 23 JANUARY 2017 AT 7.47 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Palmer took the Chair 

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Digby



Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris


Cllr Kiff




Cllr Osben
There were two members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllr Walker
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on 28 November 2016 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – SCC, SCDC and Police
Cllr Palmer reported on a meeting with the Police and Crime Commissioner on November 29 2016. Cllr Palmer said that the police were trying to recruit more PCSOs who would be sent where most needed – anywhere between Aldeburgh and Eye. Cllr Palmer had suggested to the Commissioner that an occasional routine blitz on parking would be helpful in Aldeburgh, but, as yet, nothing had happened.

The Town Clerk commented it would be at least another eighteen months before Suffolk Coastal District Council takes over parking enforcement, following a legal transfer of responsibility from the County Council.  The Town Clerk told the meeting that every yellow line had to be inspected and in perfect condition before the legal transfer could take place.

The Town Clerk reported on a meeting with the Highways Department, residents and a business owner concerning parking on Church Farm Road. The Highways Department engineer upon visiting the site expressed concern that the proposed plan of yellow lines was insufficient and needed extending. A plan to provide intermittent yellow lines between the Thorpe Road junction and Northfield Lane was now being considered. Given the wide pavement, Cllr Smith had been approached to obtain his views on the provision of parking bays and resultant costs.
Cllr Digby said that early preparation work has started on resurfacing Thorpe Road car park.
The Town Clerk confirmed that a public consultation to consider reducing the speed limit along a stretch of Leiston Road was under way.  This led to some discussion about the matter, but the conclusion was that the process should continue.
3.1
Museum Update
Cllr Fox reported on the recent grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund for the redevelopment of The Moot Hall and the Museum. She told Councillors that an initial grant of £77,000 had been made to facilitate a model of the plan and to seek professional and project management help. A further grant of £850,000 would be made if the initial plan was approved by the HLF.
She said that Aldeburgh Town Council and the Museum Trustees needed to ensure they worked closely together as a partnership to develop the building, which belongs to the town and Aldeburgh Town Council. Cllr Fox reminded the committee that the Town Council had agreed to commit £5,000 as a contribution to the overall cost. She said it was part of the Partnership Agreement the Council had entered into to start the grant process. Cllr Fox said the money was not needed immediately, just a commitment to contribute at the appropriate time.
Cllr Digby PROPOSED that ATC commits to partnership funding of £5000 to enable the first stage of the HLF bid concerning the The Moot Hall to obtain the permission to proceed. This was SECONDED by Cllr Palmer.
In Favour
7
Against
0

Abstentions
0
APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY

Cllr Bond reported on the recent tidal surge which had caused concern within the town. She praised the work of the Town Clerk, Ruth Proctor and her assistant, Lori Hill, who, she said, had worked tirelessly on a very difficult day. Cllr Bond said that the phone line at The Moot Hall had been virtually engaged all day and she felt there was a need for additional lines to cope with future emergencies.

The Town Clerk also praised the Plymouth Brethren for providing valuable support for all the emergency services. She said that there would be a de-brief meeting for all the relevant personnel to learn lessons from the latest surge threat. Following two near-misses, in 2013 and 2017 it was very important to keep townspeople fully engaged for the next emergency.
Cllr Worster said councillors should look for more ways to help the Town Clerk during emergencies. He expressed disappointment at the number of councillors who failed to help on this occasion. The Town Clerk echoed this sentiment saying that the town’s emergency plan depended on a team effort from all councillors and she was disappointed by the lack of a united effort in the face of a potentially perilous situation. In any future emergency, all councillors should contact the Town Clerk’s office to offer their help.
4.
Committee Finance Business


There was nothing to report this month

5.
New Services Committee Business


There was nothing to report this month

.

There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.25 pm.

